In the fall of 2019, the Department of Biology undertook a revision of its Expectations and Criteria for Tenure and Promotion and this document referred to the expectation of candidates meeting the “Criteria and Procedures for Appointment and Re-appointment to the Faculty of Graduate Studies”.   Despite having been GPD for five years I was unaware that there was a formal policy for Appointment and Re-appointment to the Biology Graduate Program, and it turns out the last policy had been approved by FGS in 2013.  This graduate program appointment policy did not refer to the possibility of appointment as Associate Member, which the program has been using for several years now. Its criteria for assessing quality of Graduate Supervision was also dated.
 
The three key changes to the revised document are: 
 
1. faculty whose home departments are not Biology may apply to be appointed as Associate Member, for a 5-year initial appointment, with the requirement that they must co-supervisor MSc and PhD students with a faculty member whose home department is Biology.  This provides students with better guidance regarding the Biology program culture and procedures (committee meetings, research proposals, preliminary exams, etc.) and provides students with a built-in supervisor in the event the research/mentoring with the Assoc. Member runs into insurmountable problems.
2. Teaching stream faculty are invited to apply for Assoc. Member in order to serve on supervisory and examining committees, if they meet the requirements
3. Expectations for quality graduate supervision have been updated to reflect current departmental expectations of best practice

